
June 21, 2024, 

To: City of Madison WI Alcohol License Review Committee,

Hello,

My name is Sherri L Schroeder, and I am the Clinical Team Leader with Journey Mental Health 
Center Clinical Assessment Unit and Alternative Sanctions Program.

Mr. Shane Hendrix reached out to me for verification of the many programs he has completed 
here at Journey over the past seven years. 

I am impressed by the perseverance and growth he has demonstrated through these 
accomplishments.

He completed his Driver Safety Plan (DSP) through our Intoxicated Driver Program on 
7/11/2011,

Checking the WI Department of Motor Vehicles portal, I see Shane had his Driver’s License 
reinstated on 2/10/2020.

He graduated from the Dane County Diversion Program (Treatment Court) on 1/26/21.

Later that year he successfully completed Journey’s Drug Medication Assisted Treatment 
(MAT) program and continued follow up with his own medical provider.

All these programs are structured and difficult. Accountability and follow through are 
paramount to success. 

Please consider this letter in support of Shane Hendrix being granted his Bartenders License. 

Sherri L Schroeder, MS, MSW, CSAC, CS-IT, IDP-AT

Clinical Team Leader
Clinical Assessment Unit &
Alternative Sanctions Program

Sherri.schroeder@journeymhc.org

608-280-2657


